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Cleveland, Monday, April 18th, 2022 

Residents, Employees, Family Members, and Volunteers 

REGARDING: 115TH WALES COVID-19 UPDATE_______________________________________ 

Dear Residents, Employees, Family Members, and Volunteers, 

Please see the final data from Friday, April 15th, 2022’s mass testing in the table below. I apologize 

for the numerous steps involved in information relay; our healthcare system is complex, despite 

our requests for simplification. 

Entity Unit 

Number of 

Residents 

Tested 

Number of 

Positive 

Residents 

Number of 

Negative 

Residents 

Number of 

Pending 

Results 

Positivity 

Percentag

e 

CHSLD 

Norton 1* 22 11 9 1 50% 

Norton 2 10 2 8 0 20% 

Norton 3 11 3 8 0 27% 

CHSLD Total 43 16 25 1 37% 

RPA 

Central 9 0 9 0 0% 

Manning 

Basement 
4 1 3 0 25% 

Manning 

and Shaw 1 
6 2 4 0 33% 

Manning 

and Shaw 2 
11 1 10 0 9% 

Shaw Sub-

Basement 
3 2 1 0 67% 

Shaw 3 5 3 2 0 60% 

Shaw 4 5 3 2 0 60% 

RPA Total 43 12 31 0 28% 

Wales Total 86 28 56 1 33% 

*One result was cancelled. 

Please see the resident positivity statistics since Sunday, April 3rd, 2022 in the table below: 

Entity Unit 
Positivity 

Percentage 
Total 

CHSLD 

Norton 1 17/32 = 53% 

66/96 = 69% Norton 2 25/32 = 78% 

Norton 3 24/32 = 75% 



 

pg. 2 
 

RPA 

Central 0/12 = 0% 

66/91 = 73% 

Manning Basement 7/9 = 78% 

Manning and Shaw 1 19/23 = 83% 

Manning and Shaw 

2* 
15/26 = 58% 

Shaw Sub-Basement 2/3 = 67% 

Shaw 3 5/8 = 63% 

Shaw 4 and Mitchell 

Wing* 
8/10 = 80% 

  Total 132/187 = 71% 

*One resident is out. 

Since Sunday, April 3rd, 2022, thirty-four employees have been out sick with the virus. As of 

Saturday, April 16th, 2022, eighteen have returned for a total of fifty-three percent. 

After publication of yesterday’s COVID-19 update, another employee tested positive, and four 

more residents did so today. Today, we received notification from Public Health that a Norton 2 

resident who was tested on Friday, April 15th, 2022 was negative, however said resident was 

symptomatic this morning and tested positive on a rapid test. 

Thank you for your understanding and cooperation with sanitary measures. I appreciate your 

efforts to help us protect our residents and employees from this deadly virus. If you have any 

questions or concerns, please do not hesitate to contact me at the coordinates below or visit our 

website at https://waleshome.ca/all-the-news. 

Sincerely, 

 

 

Brendalee Piironen 

Executive Director, Résidence Wales Home and CHSLD Wales Inc. 

bpiironen@waleshome.ca 

819-826-3266 extension 247 

https://waleshome.ca/all-the-news
mailto:bpiironen@waleshome.ca

